
June Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDanielJune Speaker: Becky McDaniel    

At our June 14 guild meeting, join Becky McDaniel as she brings sunshine to 
our Santa Barbara June gloom. Becky grew up watching her Grandmother 
quilt and made her first quilt at age 15. . . no wonder her nickname in high 
school was “Homekybecky”!  She will share her “Appliqué Journey” and 
entertain us with a trunk show of beautiful appliquéd quilts. Please join us to 
hear descriptions of several different appliqué techniques used in her quilting. 

Becky’s workshop on “The Orange Peel Pillow” will be held on Friday, June 
15 from 9 am to 3 pm at Goleta Valley Community Center. She will teach a 
machine appliqué foundation method which causes stitches to disappear making the pieces appear as 
if it were hand appliquéd.   

Kits for the workshop will be available for $25 but attendees may bring their own fabrics if they wish. 
The quick project should easily be completed in the workshop. For more info, check out Becky’s 
website at: beckymcdaniel.com/classes and sign up soon by contacting Francine Smith, 
francinesspot@cox.net. 

Coming up:   July:  Members’ Picnic 
   August: Sue Rasmussen (workshop: “ Curved Paper Pieced Flying Geese”) 

Carole Kennedy, Speaker Liaison 
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Membership News Membership News Membership News Membership News ————    Time to Time to Time to Time to 
Renew your Guild Renew your Guild Renew your Guild Renew your Guild 

Membership Membership Membership Membership  
Guild membership runs from July 
through June so now is the time to 
renew! Membership forms are available 
at the check-in desk at Guild meetings 
or can be downloaded from our website 
under "Our Guild/Membership" here: 
coastalquilters.org/membership.  

Annual Dues are $40; optional: mailing 
newsletter $15; mailing directory $2. 
The Harvest of Colors Quilt Show will 
be our main fundraiser this year. We do 
not anticipate needing additional 
donations, but they are always 
welcome and will be put to good use. 
Guild membership brings many 
rewarding benefits. We look forward to 
seeing your name on the renewal list. 

Annette Goena, Membership Chair 

Leaders Needed: Please Help Your GuildLeaders Needed: Please Help Your GuildLeaders Needed: Please Help Your GuildLeaders Needed: Please Help Your Guild    
As members of the guild, your passion for our art is so 
meaningful. To keep the guild strong and vibrant, we need to 
harness this passion in ways beyond creating beautiful quilts. We 
are in search of a new president and public relations chair, in 
addition to just a few Committee Chair positions.   

This is a great opportunity for new members. I just joined the guild 
last year and am so grateful to get a chance to meet new people 
and provide help to a great organization. 

For all members who have been supporting the guild by attending 
meetings, workshops, and shows, this is an amazing way to give 
back and deepen your relationships. If you haven’t served 
recently, I encourage you to serve again. Your knowledge and 
experience is so valuable. 

Please consider learning more about these key positions and how 
you might be able to help the guild in the future. I can be reached 
at pamme@heartsriding.org or 805-636-7795. You can also reach 
out to other board members and committee chairs for more 
information. 

Remember, our guild is only as strong as our membership 
participation! You can make a difference. 

Pamme Mickelson, Parliamentarian 
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CQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARD    
 President  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sam McIlraith 
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Mary Maxwell 
  Carole Kennedy 
 Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 
  Shirley Morrison 
  Margaret Dear 
 Parliamentarian  Pamme Mickelson 
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Sue Kadner 
 

STANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEESSTANDING COMMITTEES    
 2018 HOC Quilt Show  Irelle Beatie  
 Block of the Month  Marty Frolli 
  Rochelle Schneider 
 Challenge  Pam Holst 
  Edalee Keehn 
  Barbara MacCallum 
  Darilyn Kisch 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin 
  Linda Kriss 
  Diane Moore 
 Librarians  Carol Hart 
  Knotty Threads 
 Opportunity Quilt  Carol Fay 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  Sue Orfila 
 Refreshments  OPEN 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Darilyn Kisch 
 SCCQG Representative  Linda Boynton De Sepulveda 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 

June BirthdaysJune BirthdaysJune BirthdaysJune Birthdays    
 

June Fincher 1st 
Carol Vaughn* 3rd 
Susan Wuertz 4th 
Dee Johnson 8th 
LeAnn Speshyock 12th 
Francine Smith 13th 
Kelly Hildner 14th 
Barbara Aspen 16th 
Pamela Holst 16th 
Suzanne Ahn 17th 
Gwynn Hladyniuk* 20th 
Colby Kline 20th 
Kristin Otte 21st 
Judy McCartney 22nd 
Susanne Kyre 23rd 
Lou Ann Schlichter 26th 
Suzanne Zanesco 28th 
 

*New member in 17-18 year 

 

 

RefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshmentsRefreshments    
Please bring something to share for 
Refreshments! 

Reminder   Reminder   Reminder   Reminder       
If you change your address, phone or email 
address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline Newsletter Deadline     
is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
Questions or Submissions: 
cqgeditor@gmail.com  

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 

 4575 Auhay, SB, CA 93110 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

 Maravilla Craft Room, 

 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

Workshops as Scheduled 

 Goleta Valley Community Center 

 5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA 93117 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160
 www.coastalquilters.org 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 
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President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message————GoodbyeGoodbyeGoodbyeGoodbye    
 

Sometimes, I forget to thank the people who make by life so happy in so many
ways.  Sometimes, I forget to tell them how much I really do appreciate them for
being an important part of my life. I wish to thank the board and all the committee
chairs over the last two years who have made this job easier.
 
I also want to thank all the guild members who have supported me in this job. Met
me with a smile and given me kind words of encouragement when times were tough.
Quilters are very special people.
 
Today is just another day, nothing special going on.  So thank you, all of you, just
for being there for me.
 
Linda

Sometimes, I forget to thank the people who make my life 
so happy in so many ways. Sometimes, I forget to tell 
them how much I really do appreciate them for being an 
important part of my life. I wish to thank the board and 
all the committee chairs over the last two years who have 
made this job easier. 

I also want to thank all the guild members who have 
supported me in this job. Met me with a smile and given 
me kind words of encouragement when times were tough. 
Quilters are very special people. 

Today is just another day, nothing special going on. So 
thank you, all of you, just for being there for me. 

Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, President 
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Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Quilt Show Chair’s News Quilt Show Chair’s News Quilt Show Chair’s News Quilt Show Chair’s News     

Quilt Show planning continues; all members are welcome to attend our meetings. If you would like to help 
with the planning, come to our next meeting (5:30 p.m. before the June 14 guild meeting). 

Pre-sale Ticket Order Forms are now available in the “Quilt Show” section of the website, 
coastalquilters.org. Pre-sale tickets are $8, tickets at the door are $10. Ticket chair Bee Saunders 
encourages members to sell as many tickets as possible - to family, neighbors, work colleagues and friends: 
“Make sure your name is recorded when buying tickets as there will be a very desirable prize for the highest 
seller!"  

Quilt Show Entry Guidelines will be on the website in June, together with Entry Forms and Judging 
Forms. This year, members are asked to fill out their Entry and Judging Forms online, if able to do so; our 
new online registration program will help improve accuracy and simplify data-management tasks. Guidelines 
and Forms will also be available in print form at the meeting or by download from the website. Please review 
the Entry Guidelines right away to become familiar with due dates and details – including requirements for 
photos, hanging sleeves, quilt labels, etc. 

Volunteer sign-ups will begin in earnest at the June meeting; Nancy Butterfield will be at a table in the rear. 
We need EVERYONE to participate in some way, so please sign up for the positions that best suit your time 
availability. Please be generous with your time as the show needs you. 

This show is a Member’s Showcase and we would like ALL members to participate. While you are working 
on your quilt, think about your artist statement and your inspiration. It is always fun to read your words 
describing your process. I hope you are all busy quilting those beautiful show quilts! 

Irelle Beatie, Harvest of Colors (HOC) Chair   
569-3930; irellebeatie@cox.net 

Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Harvest of Colors:  Quilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be JudgedQuilts to Be Judged    
The Judging Committee would like to encourage you to submit your quilt(s) to be judged in the Quilt Show. 
This is a great opportunity to receive an unbiased written evaluation of your quilt(s). The judge will give you 
several positive comments as well as one or two suggestions for improvement. Your critique will be 
completely confidential and can be a positive experience; you will receive your written evaluation after the 
show on Sunday.  

We are happy to have Andi Perejda as our judge this year. Andi is a long-time quilter, quilt teacher and an 
NQA certified quilt judge. There will be limits of two judged quilts per person and a total of 80 judged quilts. 
To have pieces judged: 

• complete our Judging Form (available in June at guild meetings and on website) 
• attach a 4x6" photo of each piece  
• cover the quilt label with a piece of cloth 
• pay a $15.00 fee for each quilt to be judged 
• choose a category for your quilt: traditional, modern, art or innovative/contemporary (category definitions 

will be on the back of the form) 
 

We would also like to encourage you to volunteer to help us on Judge day, Monday September 10. Sign-ups 
will be coming soon. Questions? Please contact any member of the Judging Committee: Patty Six, Pam 
Holst, Patti Hunter or Darilyn Kisch.  

Patty Six, HOC Judging Committee 

HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  BoutiqueBoutiqueBoutiqueBoutique    
If you are interested in selling items in the HOC Boutique, please notify Isabel Downs (ifdowns@gmail.com) 
or Rosana Swing (805-680-2670 (cell), rsrdswing@gmail.com) to have your name put on the list – or sign up 
at the guild meeting. You will be kept up to date about expectations.   

Isabel Downs and Rosana Swing, HOC Boutique  



Volume 29,  No.12  Page 5 Coast l ines 

HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  HOC:  Calling for Collectors Calling for Collectors Calling for Collectors Calling for Collectors     

One way you can volunteer for the show is to become 
a “collector”. Our membership covers a large 
geographical area – from Moorpark to Buellton – so 
we will need collectors in many locales. If, after 
reading the Job Description, you are interested in 
volunteering as a collector, please contact me by July 
6th. This is a great way for newer members to meet 
others. NO EXPERIENCE REQUIRED. Thanks for 
lending your support for this fun but very important 
aspect of our show. 

Collector Job Description: 
 
Provides safe and secure area (no pets, no smoking) 
for collection and holding of 10-15 quilts  

♦ Uses email  
♦ Contacts members and arranges for quilts to be 

delivered  
♦ Follows collector check-in procedure  

 
Available the following dates:  

• Aug 9 before guild meeting (5pm) for training session  
• Aug 22-Sept 2 to contact entrants and collect quilts  
• Sept 3 for pick-up of judged quilts by Judging 
Committee 
• Sept 14 to deliver remaining quilts to Earl Warren  
 

Heather Georgakis, HOC Acquisitions Chair 

(hgeorgakis@hotmail.com) 

HOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle NewsHOC:  Quilt Show Raffle News    
We are organizing baskets filled with treasures, 
including several from our satellite groups. We have 
a few mini-quilt stands to raffle, and need some 
quilters to make mini-quilts, no bigger than 10” X 
10”, to go with them.   

Find a free pattern on the ‘net (“mini-quilts” or “mug 
rugs”) or make a favorite block.  

Another way to help is by asking shops, 
restaurants, hair stylists, manicurists, etc. to donate 
a gift certificate—it’s tax deductible and free 
advertising, so a real win-win for all! In addition to 
the baskets, we have a beautiful Singer 
Featherweight to raffle.   

Bring donations and buy tickets at the May 
meeting—we’ll be near the library! Thank you 
soooo much. 

Lynette Lishman, Liz Turner, Marilyn Martin, HOC 
Raffle 

Days for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew DayDays for Girls Sew Day    
The Daysies, a Guild satellite 
group, meets once a month to sew 
reusable feminine hygiene kits for 
girls and women in impoverished 
countries. We follow the guidelines 
of Days for Girls International. Come join us for our 
next Sew Day—everyone is welcome. If interested 
in attending, please contact Marty Frolli. 

Monday, June 25, 9 am - 3 pm 

Goleta Valley Community Center, Rm 1 and 2 

Marty Frolli, Daysies Satellite Group 

“Eye“Eye“Eye“Eye----popping” Challenge Display popping” Challenge Display popping” Challenge Display popping” Challenge Display     
Did you miss the 2018 Challenge Quilt presentation, 
Musical Memories, at the May meeting? All is not 
lost!  

Most of the quilts are on display at Grant House 
Sewing Machines, as noted on the shop’s website, 
granthousesewingmachines.com/news.htm.  

Several of the quilts were also featured in an article 
about the display on page 14 of the May 11, 2018 
issue of Voice Magazine (formerly Casa), now in the 
2018 Archives section of casasb.com/.  

Congrats to the Challenge Committee and the 2018 
quiltmakers for generating so much interest in this 
year’s entries. 

Door PrizesDoor PrizesDoor PrizesDoor Prizes    

Door prize winners for the month of May: 

Basket #1 - Susan Katz 

Basket #2 - Marcia Greiten 

Basket #3 - Elisa Purnell 

 
Please remember that the current Door Prize 

Committee is leaving!   

 

We need members to help take over this fun, money-

generating position.   

 

Without your help no monthly door prizes will exist - 

WE DON'T WANT THAT, DO WE?  

 
Elizabeth Jenquin, Linda Kriss, Diane Moore, Door 
Prize Committee 
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Quilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s Resources    
 

Art & Jenny’s Sewing Machine Center  
Authorized Janome Dealer--Service of most brands, Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale. 2124 
E. Thompson Blvd. Ventura, CA 93001  805-643-8536  
 

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, 
Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427      805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    
 

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-
7042  
 

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429   805-899-3947 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com  
 

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. 
www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-2063  
 

Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    
 

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784  
 

Norah McMeeking  
20% off my 5-star class “Precision Machine Piecing” www.craftsy.com/ext/NorahMcMeeking_168_H  
Guild classes & Workshops: norah@bellabellaquilts.com 
 

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, 
needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, yarns and classes, 
& fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013  805-566-1250  
roxannequilts.com  
 

Kaffe Fassett Lecture and Workshops at Roxanne’s  
Tickets are available for the Kaffe Fassett Lecture and Slide Show (Sept. 27); the 
Kaffe Fassett Workshops (Sept. 28/29) have waiting lists. Please call Roxanne’s (805-566-1250).   

Events Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around California    
Moon Dance – Central Coast Quilt Shop Tour 
- June 1-3; Fri-Sun 
9 Central Coast quilt shops; patterns & prizes. 
Free Moon Dance Pattern at Roxanne’s, A Wish 
and A Dream 
 
Beach Cities Guild Quilt Show—June 2-3; Sat 
10-5 pm/Sun 10-4  
Soka Univ., One University Dr., Aliso Viejo 
$10; free parking beachcitiesquilters.org  
 

 
Wine Country Quilt Show—June 2-3; Sat 10-5 
pm/Sun 10-4  
1351 Maple Ave. Santa Rosa, $12 (2-day 
admission); free parking mqsc.org/annual-quilt-
show 
 
Seven Sisters Quilt Show—June 23-24; Sat 9-5 
pm/Sun 9-4, Alex Madonna Expo Center, San 
Luis Obispo, 300+ quilts by 6 guilds; 44 vendors,  
$10 (2-day pass); free parking; shuttle  
sevensistersquiltshow.org 
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Block of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month News    
Diana Hamilton won 41 Contrary Wife 

blocks at the May meeting. The red and 

black blocks looked stunning! 

Congratulations Diana! 

Marty Frolli, Block of the Month 



Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

June Meeting Reminders:June Meeting Reminders:June Meeting Reminders:June Meeting Reminders:  

• Wear Name Tag 
 

Bring 
 Refreshments 

 Block of the Month  

 Show and Tell 

 Money and address labels for 
door prizes 

 Money for Workshop Signups 

 Due Library Books (and check 
out a new one) 

 Items for the Treasure Table 

 Donations for Quilt Show Raffle 

 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
 
This month’s meeting:  Thursday, June 14th 
 Doors open at 6:30pm, Meeting at 7:00pm 
 
Workshop:  Friday, June 15th, GVCC at 9:00am 
  
Board Meeting:  Thursday, June 21st at 6:30pm 
 
Next Month’s meeting:  July 12th 


